Cha man, Gar 2249

From: ARKA LICENSING

Sent: 04 February 2021 19:07

To: Petherbridge, Andrew 8191

Cc: Chapman, Garry 2249; Newton, Lee 1220

Subject: Re: Cartergate News & Wine - Cartergate, Grimsby
Importance: High

Dear Andy,

Thank you for your email. It certainly seems like the application has been put through to frustrate the
review process,

I told PC Chapman that it wasn't the case. What happened is this, when i was speaking Mr Rameshkumar
he said that he accepted his wrongdoing and he had been cautioned. He said that licensing officer said he
may review the licence, and | was thinking it was the council licensing officer as opposed to police licensing

team.

If | knew it was police licensing, then | would have talk to you first. In this instance we submitted the
application on the basis that wife is now taking fully control of the business, and he is leaving business
totally.

His wife is very upset about this matter, she said she wanted to run the business herself, without any
involvement of him. Now that the story came on the newspaper, the business got damaged.

We will request the applicant to withdraw this application, as we put the application on the basis that the
review of the premises licence was a possibility, not certain. Now we understand that it was certain. We
apologise for making you upset in this matter, while you are taking necessary action.

We will be gratefu! if we can talk further to see what, how we can work together or the new applicant, to
support this family business.

Many thanks
Suresh

Consultant
Arka Licensing
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